
 
 
 
 

March 9, 2020 
 

Dear Sir or Madam, 
 

Re: Changes to Roadside Parking on  

Centre Beach Road and Thunder Bay Lane  
  Reference: Municipal Law Enforcement Report MLE-041-19 

 

Each year Council reviews and implements various changes to improve the 
parking systems in the Township of Tiny. These changes have been based on 
public feedback from residents and visitors to our Township.  
 

One of the concerns identified was improved signage and safety on the above-
mentioned streets identified through Deputations and Petitions to Council.            

At Council’s direction, staff prepared the above referenced report after reviewing 
the existing parking conditions and conducting site inspections at the various 
locations. 
 

1. In the case of Centre Beach Road (Both Sides), Council directed staff to 

remove all posts and signs and deem the road an Emergency Access Road 
and place posts and signs at the entrances of Centre Beach Road.              
This change prohibits parking on the entire roadway and was adopted to 

provide for improved road safety and a consistent signage pattern along the 
entire road.   

 

2. In the case of Thunder Bay Lane Council directed staff to consolidate the 
two existing Permit Parking Areas (6 spaces) onto one side of the road (South 
Side). This change was adopted to ensure better traffic flow.   

 

Council approved these changes at the November 13, 2019 Council Meeting and 
provided funding through the Budget Approval passed on January 27, 2020. 

    
You are being provided notice of this change as your property is adjacent to or 

within 50 meters of the parking changes. Additional details are available on our 
Township website at www.tiny.ca 
 

Trusting this is of assistance. 
 

Yours truly,  

   
Steven Harvey, CMLEO/CPSO 

Chief Municipal Law Enforcement Officer 
 
Cc Mayor and Members of Council 

 Doug Luker, CAO 
Encl. 

http://www.tiny.ca/


 

 


